
 

LeRoy City Council Meeting 

December 6th 2021 at 6:00 P.M. 

LeRoy City Hall 

 

Members Present:  Christine Williams, Terry Tyler, Jeff Brite, Dave Houston 

 City Employees: Aaron Copeland, Nikki Houston, Kim Alexander 

 

Members Absent:  Tim Harvey, Jerry Tiemeyer 

Guest:  Steve Cox, Bryson Meats, Georgia Eggleston 

 

  Jeff Brite moved and Dave Houston second the motion to approve the November 1 2021 Minutes 
motioned   passed 3-0    

Terry Tyler moved and Jeff Brite second to approve the November 17 2021 minutes motion past 3-0 

 

There were no scheduled visitors. 

 

Jeff Brite moved and Dave Houston second to approve the December 6 2021 Agenda motion passed 3-0. 

 

Commercial Malt Beverage License was approved for Terry’s Bar and the Pizza Parlor 

Jeff Brite moved and Dave Houston second the motion for Terry’s Bar for on premises sales for the CMB 
license motion was approved 2-0 with one abstaining. 

Dave Houston motion and Jeff Brite second for Terry’s Bar off premises sales for the CMB license motion 
was approved 2-0 with one abstain.  

Terry Tyler moved and Jeff Brite second for the Pizza Parlor on premises CMB license to the motion was 
approved 3-0. 

Terry Tyler moved and Jeff Brite seconded for the City Employees to receive a Christmas Bonus.  The 
Christmas Bonus was for Nikki Houston, Aaron Copeland, Julie McCann, Doris Harman, Kim Alexander. 

 



Aaron discussed that the community business was in approval of Christmas lights being strung on the 
building for next year and they would pay the electric for the lights on their buildings.  Terry Tyler moved 
and Jeff Brite second and the motion passed 3-0 for Aaron to buy Christmas lights after the holiday. 

Aaron Copeland also gave his statement and the snowplows are ready to go for the first snow storm that 
we receive, along wit the restrooms being winterized. 

Aaron has also repaired some of the broken water meter pits around town. 

The pumps that were scheduled to ship on the first of November has been on back order. 

 

On January 10th 2022 the new board members will be sworn in.  

 

Future agenda items will be employee raises, sewer, their will also be discussion on the base pay for the 
water, sewer, and trash. 

 

Next Meeting will be on December 27, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. 

Meeting Adjourned 3-0 vote  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


